Chester E. Sansbury
418 Harrow Drive
Columbia, SC 29210

March 10, 2016

Honorable Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

| recently received a brochure from Citizens for Responsible Energy Solutions and was pleased
to learn that you are an advocate for solar power development in S5C and other clean energy programs.
As we move more rapidly away from the use of fossil fuels, creation of well-paying jobs in development
and installation of clean energy sources—such as solar and wind--benefit our economy and our
environment. It also helps us address sea level rise, ocean acidification, and other adverse impacts of
climate change on our natural resources, coastal infrastructure, and national security.

Public opinion and informed citizens are increasingly involved in encouraging elected officials
such as yourself, to more aggressively lead American society to become a global example for a
transformation in how we produce energy critical for maintaining our quality of life while protecting the
future of our children and grandchildren.

| would appreciate it if you would meet with me and several other citizens from around South
Carolina to discuss our suggestions for helping you move forward as we transition away from fossil fuel
use,

Please let me know when you will be available. ! can be contacted at:

803-750-6901- hardline
803-360-0842-mohile
csansburyl@sc.rr.com

| look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely yours,

A £ Boullyy

Chester E. Sansbury,
Colonel, USAF (Retired)



